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By Janet Sellers
Although we strive for accuracy in these listings, dates or 
times are often changed after publication. Please double-
check the time and place of any event you wish to attend 
by calling the information number for that event. Please 
notify us if your event listing needs to be updated.

Volunteers needed for El Paso County 
zoning and development

The Board of El Paso County Commissioners is seeking 
community-minded citizen volunteers to serve on the 
Board of Adjustment. Applications for the open position are 
due by Feb. 22. The Board of Adjustment is currently seek-
ing one Regular member and one Associate member. The 
Board of Adjustment hears and decides on issues of physi-
cal variances related to the county zoning code. Variance 
requests may include changes to dimensions, structural 
location, bulk limitations, or other development require-
ments. Board meetings are held on the fourth Wednesday 
of the month at 9 am at the Regional Development Center, 
2880 International Circle, Colorado Springs, Colorado. The 
volunteer application is located at www.elpasoco.com and 
can be accessed at: https://bocc.elpasoco.com/volunteer 

Seniors Driver’s License Electronic Renewal
With the implementation of the Driver’s License Electronic 
Renewal By Seniors Act (HB21-1139), Colorado seniors now 
have the permanent ability to renew their driver license or 
identification card online, but there are new laws to under-
stand. Information is online via mycolorado.state.us. Some 
restrictions apply to drivers aged 21-80, and drivers over 
80 need a special doctor’s statement.  Coloradans who are 
concerned about an elder family member’s ability to drive 
should email dor_mvhelpdesk@state.co.us. 

DMV online and kiosks
Clerk & Recorder’s Office provides motor vehicle and 
driver’s license services. 30+ services at mydmv.colorado.
gov. Renew registration online or at a kiosk. Make appoint-
ments. check in for appointments and wait where it’s con-
venient for you. The DMV encourages Coloradans to skip 
the trip and use its online services whenever possible. So 
before your next trip to the DMV, remember to save time, go 
online. Visit DMV.Colorado.gov/Save-time for more infor-
mation. See epcdrives.com. 

CO 21 (Powers Blvd.) & 
Research Pkwy. construction

Work will be completed in fall 2022 and will consist of re-
placing the current at-grade intersection with an innovative 
Diverging Diamond Interchange by constructing an over-
pass for Powers Boulevard/Colorado Highway 21 traffic to 
move continuously through the intersection over Research 
Parkway. For many more details and rendering of final con-
figuration, including a video showing new traffic flow, see 
https://cccpi.net/cdot-powers-research.pdf.

I-25 and CO 21 (Powers Blvd) 
Interchange now open

A new interchange and a ¾-mile stub of state highway CO 
21 (Powers Blvd.) connecting I-25 to Voyager Pkwy opened 
Oct. 29. This $65 million project is the first part of a two-part 
plan. Funding has not yet been secured to connect CO 21 
from its current terminus at CO 83 & Interquest Pkwy. to 
Voyager Pkwy. For a map of the new interchange and con-
nection from I-25 to Voyager Pkwy., see https://i25powers.
com/.

Emergency Financial First Aid Kit (EFFAK)
If a disaster happened today, could you easily find your 
crucial household, financial, and medical documents to 
recover quickly? Use the checklists in the free Emergency 
Financial First Aid Kit (EFFAK) to ensure nothing is missing. 

Get the EFFAK at: https://go.usa.gov/xHC2m

MVEA board of directors election
Are you interested in being an MVEA board of directors 
candidate? You must reside in the district where there is a 
vacancy. For more information,see the ad on page 18 and 
visit MVEA’s annual meeting web page at www.mvea.coop/
annual-meeting. 

MVEA planning broadband service
Mountain View Electric Association is planning to provide 
reliable, affordable, high-speed fiber broadband service 
to all its 51,000 members in the next six years. MVEA and 
Conexon Connect teams are now designing and mapping 
the network. For more information about MVEA and Con-
exon Connect’s fiber-to-the-home project, visit www.mvea.
coop/broadband.

MVEA offers rebates
For information on MVEA’s energy efficiency rebates, visit 
www.mvea.coop/save-energy-money/rebates/, or call  
800-388-9881. ”

It pays to use MVEA’s bill paying options
MVEA offers credits for using making auto-pay and on-line 
payments. See ad on page 12.

Palmer Lake Arts District forming
The newly forming Palmer Lake Arts District is looking for 
working artists interested in participating in an artist coop-
erative located in Palmer Lake, working artists and persons 
to organize and manage the coop.  For inquiries contact be-
forethegrid@aol.com.

Palmer Lake Vaile Museum to reopen
Plans to reopen soon with several new exhibits upon com-
pletion of the improved handicap accessible ramp. We are 
in great need of volunteers to carry on the work of the so-
ciety. Visit www.PalmerDivideHistory.org or call 719-559-
0837. 

Area code required for 
local (719) and (970) calls

Colorado customers with numbers in the 719 and 970 area 
codes should dial 10-digits (area code + telephone number) 
for all local calls. They will still count as local calls. Check 
your safety and security alert devices to be sure they are 
programmed with 10-digit dialing. You can still dial just 
three digits to reach 711 (relay services) and 911 (emergen-
cy services) and other local three-digit services including 
211, 311, 411, 511, 611, 711 or 811 are currently available in 
your community, dial these codes with just three digits.

Openings on Monument boards
The Town of Monument has openings on its Planning Com-
mission and Board of Adjustments. For more information, 
visit and to download an application, go to http://townof-
monument.org/261/Available-Board-Openings. 

Openings on Palmer Lake boards
The Town of Palmer Lake continues to seek volunteer resi-
dents to serve on upcoming potential seats for the Planning 
Commission, the Parks Commission, and the Board of Ad-
justments. The Planning Commission meets once a month 
on the third Wednesday. The Parks Commission meets a 
minimum of once a month but also has opportunities to 
be involved in Work Groups for various Park areas. The 
Board of Adjustments meets up to once a month on the first 
Tuesday, as needed. To qualify, you must be a resident of 
the Town of Palmer Lake for a minimum of 12 consecutive 
months and be at least 18 years of age. See www.townofpal-
merlake.com

Volunteer for Tri-Lakes Cares
There are many areas within Tri-Lakes Cares that you 
can help serve. Volunteers interact with clients, stock the 

food pantry, distribute grocery orders, process donations, 
pack Snack Packs for local youths, and contribute in many 
other ways to the success of Tri-Lakes Cares. Becoming a 
volunteer is easy and fun. For details, contact Volunteer 
Coordinator Nichole Pettigrew, 719-481-4864 x113, Volun-
teerCoordinator@Tri-LakesCares.org; or visit https://tri-
lakescares.org/volunteer/. 

Tri-Lakes Cares needs us
Tri-Lakes Cares is the only food pantry and human ser-
vices organization located in and serving northern El Paso 
County through emergency, self-sufficiency, and relief pro-
grams. The community-based, volunteer-supported center 
is a critical resource for our neighbors in need. The best 
way to help support Tri-Lakes Cares is to make a financial 
donation. For more information about Tri-Lakes Cares or 
how you can help, contact Nicole Pettigrew, director of Vol-
unteers and Community Partnership, at 719-481-4864 Ext. 
111; communityengagementmanager@tri-lakecares.org; or 
visit www.tri-lakescares.org.

LEAP—help for heating bills 
The Low-Income Energy Assistance Program (LEAP) is a 
federally funded program that provides cash assistance 
to help families and individuals pay a portion of winter 
home heating costs. The eligibility period for LEAP runs 
Nov. 1-April 30. Application packets will automatically be 
mailed to residents who received LEAP assistance last year 
at the address where they were living at that time. To find 
out if you qualify for LEAP, call 1-866 HEAT-HELP (866-432-
8435) or visit www.colorado.gov/cdhs/leap.

WMMI seeks volunteers
WMMI has positions for docents/tour guides, front desk, 
landscaping, and building and maintenance. For more de-
tails, contact Loretta, 719-488-0880, or email Volunteer@
wmmi.org. 

Free services for seniors
Mountain Community Senior Services offers free transpor-
tation and handyman services to Tri-Lakes seniors. Private 
transportation to medical appointments or a grocery store 
is now provided by Envida, 719-633-4677. If you need grab 
bars in the bathroom, a ramp to your door, or repair of stairs 
or railings, please call 719-488-0076, and leave a message or 
visit www.coloradoseniorhelp.com.

Senior Beat newsletter—subscribe for free
Each monthly Senior Beat newsletter is full of information 
for local seniors, including the daily menu of the senior 
lunches offered Monday through Friday at the Mountain 
Community Mennonite Church, 643 Highway 105, Palmer 
Lake. It also contains the schedule of the classes and events 
for the month at the Senior Citizens Center and senior-
friendly library programs. To subscribe, send an email with 
your name and mailing address to SeniorBeat@TriLakes-
Seniors.org. Senior Beat can also be viewed online at www.
TriLakesSeniors.org. 

By Janet Sellers
Although we strive for accuracy in these listings, dates or 
times are often changed after publication. Please double-
check the time and place of any event you wish to attend 
by calling the info number for that event. Please contact 
calendar@ocn.me with changes and additions.

G O V E R N M E N TA L  B O D I E S
•	 Forest Lakes Metropolitan District, Pinon Pines 

Metropolitan District 1, 2 & 3 board meeting. Typi-
cally meets quarterly on the first Mon. at 4 p.m. Meet-
ings are held via teleconference. For virtual joining 
instructions and updates see www.forestlakesmetro-

Our Community Notices

Our Community Calendar

Our Community News is an all-volunteer organization. 
For the past 20 years, our volunteers have provided unbi-
ased reporting on important local issues, including real 
estate development, fire departments, school districts, 
and water availability. We have provided a very favorable 
platform for advertising local businesses. We have pub-
lished letters to the editor to allow you to express your 
opinions on events in the Tri-Lakes area.

Now we find that we have more tasks than we have 
volunteers. Some vital jobs where we could use your 
help:
•	 Reporters. Reporting on local meetings, what they 

talked about and what they decided. 

•	 Mailing assistants. Counting and lifting tubs of 
papers to take the monthly mailing to the post of-
fices and stacks of papers to local businesses, load-
ing and unloading mailing tubs from a truck at two 
locations, preparing postoffice paperwork, tub la-
bels, subscription labels, etc. 

•	 Drivers. Driving a rental truck to various post of-
fices once a month. 

•	 Ad sales assistants. We need volunteers who love 
OCN to contact local businesses and encourage 
them to advertise in OCN.

The time and skills involved vary greatly from job to job. 
OCN will provide whatever equipment and training you 

need. 
Please join us today! Meet a group of interesting and 

committed people. Learn new skills—use your enthu-
siasm and creativity to benefit our community and cel-
ebrate unfiltered information.

Please call Publisher John Heiser at (719) 488-3455, 
or email johnheiser@ocn.me to see how you can con-
tribute. Contact John today! He is waiting to hear from 
you. Together we can ensure that OCN continues to pro-
vide a vital service to our wonderful Tri-Lakes commu-
nity.

An important message for our readers

Our Community News needs your help!


